## Grandview Plaza City Council

## Met in Regular Session December 20, 2022 at 5:30 PM

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, by Mayor Rick Geike. Present were council members, Ronald Woods, Honey Grant, Art Potter, Tanya Thurn and Harlan Lofthus. Also present were, Janet Young, Chief Peirano, Roger Unruh, Luke Erichsen, Officer Kyle Porter, Captain Joshua Williams, Officer Tyler Hynes, Officer Sherry Vallon and Samantha Boyd.

Mayor Geike led the Pledge of Allegiance

Honey Grant led the Invocation.

Art Potter made a motion to approve the November 15, 2022 minutes. Harlan Loftus seconded the motion. Motion carried, vote unanimous.

Luke Erichsen advised the council of the following:

- 1) Advised the council that intersections are completed
- 2) Advised the council that he believed they were ready for the upcoming storm

Jeremy Bramwell was not present, he called out sick

Eric Duntz from 128 E Anchor advised the council that he had about 1 more big roll away trash container worth of items to have removed from property. Trailer has been demolished and he is just working on clean up.

Mark Pearson was present to represent Wayne Pearson (owner of property at 304 State). Mr. Pearson advised that he would demolish the trailer, and clean up the property instead of having the city set it out for bid at no cost to the city. Honey Grant made a motion to allow Mark Pearson to demolish the trailer and clean up the property at 304 State St. at no cost to the City of Grandview Plaza. Ronald Woods seconded the motion. Motion carried, vote unanimous. Mark Pearson stated he would have the property cleaned up by January 17, 2023 or will appear back in front of the council that night.

Chief Peirano advised the council of the following:

1) Advised that they responded to 326 calls for service.

Chief Peirano awarded the following:

Officer Kyle Porter was awarded a Certificate of Commendation for updating the new officer training program and his work with children who were in need.

Officer Kyle Porter, Officer Sherry Vallon, Captain Josh Williams and Chief Shawn Peirano were awarded the Life Saving Award for their quick actions when assisting a female who had overdosed.

Officer Tyler Hynes was awarded the 2022 Officer of the Year for his ability to work through adversity, winning the physical fitness award at KLETC and overall work ethic.

Janet Young advised the council of the following:

- 1) Requested permission to give each adopted Christmas family a \$100.00 credit on their water bill. Tanya Thurn made a motion to approve. Honey Grant seconded the motion. Motion carried, vote unanimous.
- 2) Advised the council that the city received \$250.00 from the Junction City Noon Kiwana's Club as a donation for the Christmas families.
- 3) Advised the council that the blight at 104 E Anchor had not been cleaned up. Advised council that she forgot to have the police department check the property on Dec. 01, 2022 so the residents will be getting a citation to come to court on January 12, 2023.

Ronald Woods moved to approve the November expenditures, seconded by Art Potter. Motion carried, vote unanimous.

Harlan Lofthus moved to approve the November financial statement, seconded by Tanya Thurn. Motion carried, vote unanimous.

Mayor Geike acknowledged County Commissioner Keith Ascher.

Tanya Thurn made a motion to adjourn. Ronald Woods seconded the motion. Motion carried, vote unanimous.

The following people were also present at the meeting:

David Porter, Rylin Porter, Easton Porter, Cary Porter, George Edmonson, Heidi Ponder, Ozzy Adney, Kelsey Murdoch, Jes Porter, Joni Moran, John Moran, WM Hutchinson, Roy Lewis, Sarah Lewis, Jenny Sanders, Josef and Aiden Vallon, Michael Vallon, Debra Porter, Shayna Williams, Caleb Williams, Shelby Williams, Daitle H., Lorraine Decorah, Michael Decorah, Alyssa Smith, Renee and Matt Smith.